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2ÌÈŲÓÌȮɯ6ÈÚÏÐÕÎÛÖÕ 

Wǳƭȅ нмΣ нлмф {ƛȄǘŜŜƴǘƘ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ƛƴ hǊŘƛƴŀǊȅ ¢ƛƳŜ 

COME WORSHIP WITH US!  
 Saturday Vigil at 5:00pm 
 Sunday at 8:30am and 10:30am 
 Daily Mass in the Chapel (thru mid-September) 

7:45am Tue, Thu, Fri;  
8:35am on Wed and Sat 

 Communion Service: Monday at 7:45am in the 
Chapel 

 
RECONCILIATION IN TH E CHURCH  
 Tuesdays: 5:30pm to 6:30pm 
 Saturdays: 3:30pm to 4:30pm 
 or by appointment during office hours. 

 
RELAX AND MEET FELLOW PARISHIONERS 
 Sunday in the School Hall after the morning 

Masses 
 Tuesday morning in the Parish Center 

Reception Room after Mass. 
 
PRAY THE ROSARY  
(suspended in July) 
 

FOR THE KIDS 
 The Parish Nursery is available during the 

Sunday 8:30 and 10:30am Masses 
 Childrenès Liturgy of the Word (CLOW)  

during the 10:30am Mass. 
 
STAY IN THE LOOP 
 Download our Parish App at myparishapp.com. 
 Join our email listäsend a message to 

ParishOffice@holyrosaryseattle.org 
 Learn more about Holy Rosaryès programs and 

ministries: www.holyrosaryseattle.org 
 
SPIRITUAL HELP 
 Submit a prayer request: 

prayers@holyrosaryseattle.org. 
 Request a homebound visit: 

homebound@holyrosaryseattle.org. 
 On the First Saturday of the month at 8:35am in 

the Church, we pray in a special way for those 
who are sick and offer the Sacrament of the 
Anointing of the Sick for those in need. 
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As you read this, I am far away at the Palace Place on a backstretch of the Pend Orielle River.  
The structure isn't a palace by almost any modern standard.  A 40-year-old single wide mobile 
home isn't usually anyoneès definition of a palaceäespecially when it is playing host to over 30
-35 people.  Back in 1984 it was dubbed The Palace Place by comparison to the old cabin, 
which had an outhouse and outdoor water pump.  Ever since, the Oakland family has 
descended en masse, and often with friends who are now deemed family, for one week of the 
year.  I usually head up early with my parents to enjoy a little quiet time, and I also help hear 8
-10 hours of confessions over one of the weekends at a youth conference in Spokane while 
Ièm in the area.  Many of my fondest memories, both recent and distant past, are at the Palace 
Place.  It is a place to relax and enjoy the sun and the water and life together. 

About 10 years ago I discovered a book by a mid-20th century German philosopher by the name of Josef Pieper.  I enjoyed it 
so much, I bought several of his other books.  One of those was Leisure: The basis of culture.  In seeing the crises of the culture 
of his day, many of which still pervade today in even greater forms, he had a very interesting insight and solution.  His whole 
thesis centers around getting leisure right.  And if we donèt, we wonèt get work right, or our understanding of the human 
person, and we will destroy our culture as well.  The increasing definition of persons, our value and how we fit into society as 
directly connected to our capacity for work was particularly alarming to Pieper.  We are not defined as workers.  We are not 
defined by our job classification.  Work is something we do, not who we are.  Work was created for people, not people for 
work.  Unfortunately, we donèt live that way enough.  We tend to view ourselves in terms of our functions or actions. 

Leisure is not sloth or laziness.  It isnèt defined as all the time that you arenèt working.  It is definitely not çdoing nothing.è  
Proper leisure is an attitude of the mind and a condition of the souläsituated to encounter the world, to open ourselves up to 
it, not to grasp, not to seize, but to let go, to let ourselves go, and most of all, to receive.  As Pieper argues, we need to 
rediscover the notion of the person as one who receives in the face of a culture that places great emphasis on what a person 
does.   

Summer is often a time of vacations and travel and outings, near and far.  And that is a good thing!  But it is even more 
important to get it right.  It isn't just about resting from past labors and preparing for future labors.  That is a definition of leisure 
that is still grounded and oriented towards work, and not towards itself.  åThe essence of leisure is not to assure that we may 
function smoothly but rather to assure that we, embedded in our social function [of work], are enabled to remain fully human. 
That we may not lose the ability to look beyond the limits of our social and functional station, to contemplate and celebrate the 
world as such, to become and be that person who is essentially oriented toward the whole of reality.æ  In the midst of work, it 
is easy to simply see ourselves as a cogäas a functionary, with a particular job description and duties.  It is easy to define our 
weeks as the time we are work, and the time we are not at work.  But that is not who we are.  Hence the purpose of authentic 
leisureäto keep us grounded in that truth of who we are and connected to the wider and greater reality.  We are not defined 
by a job, our talents, our abilities, the size of our bank account, the type of car we drive or the phone we own, or the value of 
our home.  Our identity, our worth and value is discovered in our origin and destiny, and in the goodness of our common and 
basic humanity.   

Pieper says three things are necessary for proper leisure.  Keep them in mind, whether for each day, or for an upcoming trip. 
1) åUnless we regain the art of silence and insight, the ability for non-activity, unless we substitute true leisure for our hectic 

amusements, we will destroy our cultureäand ourselves.æ  Foster silenceäevery day.  There is a lot of noise in this 
worldäwhether it be the radio, the tv, the podcast, construction or the neighbors (and their dogs).  There are even some 
who simply canèt stand silenceäand must always have some noise about.  Foster silence to go deeper than the surface of 
the world.  

2) Celebrate!  Festivity is essential.  Celebrations foster the good and put the emphasis on it, as it should be.  It is also 
important to ensure that the celebration is really about the good.  Christmas, for example, is more authentically celebrated 
without lavish and numerous giftsäbecause the focus/desires/expectations then shift.  Celebrations also help us step outside 
of work, as did God Himself at Creation, with the hope of being able to say with Him, åIt is good.æ  Its easy to get caught 
up in the hum drum of life.  Stop.  Celebrate.  Focus and lift up the good. 

3) Leisure shouldn't be about our productive valueäeconomically or socially.   If leisure time becomes simply other work 
time, it is not leisure time.  Leisure is not preparation time for work, eitheräto get just a few things done.  Leisure and 
work go together, but in a unique way.  Leisure keeps us connected and focused on the wider reality, which changes and 
shapes the way we approach everything in life, including work.  By helping us live more authentically, more humanly, we 
become better in every taskäincluding in our labors, because they are undertaken with this view in mind, and not simply 
the task that is before us.  Because of this, leisure must truly be the basis of culture if we want our culture to truly foster the 
goodness of humanity. 

So happy leisure time!  May it be truly restful and restorative, as you focus first and foremost of receiving, and not doing. 

¢I9 Wh¦wb9¸ hC C!L¢I ²L¢I 

Fr. Matthew Oakland 
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School Highlights & Events 

The 2018-2019 school year is complete! Thank you parents and students for a wonderful school 

year! The first school day of 2019/20 will be on Tuesday, September 3rd. School start time is at 

8:15am, on September 3rd Kindergarten will dismiss at 10am, and grades 1-8 will dismiss at Noon. For the remainder of 

the first week, September 4th-6th, Kindergarten will dismiss at Noon. For grades 1-8, September 4th dismissal is at 2:15pm, 

September 5th at 3pm, September 6th at Noon. 

Westfest will take place September 20th-21st; volunteer sign-ups will come out in early September. Please make sure to 

have your Safe Environment Training complete to volunteer at school events. You can log-in at virtusonline.org/virtus/ to 

check your volunteer status. For new families and those who have not completed training, register for the required Safe 

Environment Course "Protecting God's Children" (3 hr Foundation course) that will be held at Holy Rosary School. Two 

dates: Saturday, September 7th at 9am or Wednesday, September 11th at 6pm. Both will be held in the School Hall. 

Register beforehand to make sure you receive credit for the course. (More info on page 4 of this bulletin.) 

Holy Rosary has a rolling admissions process with just two spots still available in our Preschool 2s class. The Preschool 2s 

class is a drop-off class that meets on Mondays and Fridays from 8:30am-11:00am, students must be age 2.5 by August 31st. 

Monthly tuition is $281 - application information can be found on our homepage (holyrosaryws.org). 

At Holy Rosary School, tradition and innovation converge to provide a leading-edge education that is grounded in the 

Catholic faith. Students are engaged by enthusiastic teachers who provide hand-on curricula designed to spark creativity 

and encourage critical thinking. Each child is given room to discover and develop their own unique gifts. At every grade 

level, faith meets action through service and the teaching of compassion and social justice. Holy Rosary's tight-knit 

community of passionate teachers and engaged parents creates a safe place where students become leaders from the inside 

out. 
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A weekly tip on Caring for Our  

Common Home 
Are you planning a camping trip this summer? Pick a 

park or campground close to home ä the less distance 

you travel gives you more time to enjoy and less fuel 

to burn. Also, be sure to follow trail markers ä 

wandering off-trail for a better view can be tempting 

but it also can harm native plants, cause soil erosion, 

and could even expose you to danger. . 

Saint of  

the Week 
Every week, we 

highlight a 

particular saint. 

This week, we 

remember St. 

Martha of 

Bethany, who is 

best remembered for asking Our Lord to send her 

sister, Mary, to help with the housework. However, 

she was also the first to greet Jesus when her brother 

Lazarus had died, and she professed faith in Jesus as the 

Son of God. She is a deeply human Saint, and is a 

good reminder that confusion or frustration arenèt 

necessarily obstacles to knowing and following Christ. 

We can ask her intercession when we feel 

overwhelmed, or when our loved ones suffer. Her 

feast is July 29.  
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Opportunities for Adults 
We offer several ways to celebrate and grow closer to the 

risen Christ: 

 Inquiry ã an open-ended discussion of life, the 

universe, and everything from a Catholic point of 

view! If you or someone you know, has questions 

about the Catholic faith, invite them to come! All are 

welcome and no topic is off limits! This is the ideal 

preparation for those interested in Becoming 

Catholic or RCIA. We meet twice a month in the 

Parish Office, and our next meeting will be Tuesday, 

July 23 at 6:30pm. Our topic will be åAre All 

Religions the Same?æ 

 Bible Study ã we are taking a break from Bible study 

for the summer, but weère looking forward to 

starting up again in September. In the meantime, 

weève posted a recommended reading list on our 

website: https://holyrosaryseattle.org/adult-scripture

-study 

 No Monday Night Rosary for JulyäLook in bulletin 

in August for when we will start up again. 

For more information, or if you have any suggestions, 

please contact Robert King (206-937-1488 x203 or 

evangelization@holyrosaryseattle.org). 

 

RCIA Adapted for Children  
Holy Rosary Church welcomes children who are 7 years 

or older & TEENS and never been baptized along with 

their families, on a journey of preparation for initiation 

into the Catholic Church. If interested in RCIA  and 

becoming Catholic, please contact Sr. Stella at 

srstella@holyrosaryseattle.org or call at 206-937-1488 

ext. 252. 

 

Caring for Godès Creation 
 LOOKING FOR SOME SUMMER READING? 

As we approach the 50th Anniversary of Earth Day, 

the joint Holy Rosary/Our Lady of Guadalupe 

Green Ministry offers the following 

recommendations. You can find more about these 

books by going to the åCaring For Godès Creationæ 

link on our parish website home page: 

www.holyrosaryseattle.org/  

 åTurning Homewardæ (a local story) 

 åEarth Dayæ (for youth) 

 åThe Overstory: A Novelæ  

 åThe Uninhabitable Earth, Life after Warmingæ  

 åDrawdown, The Most Comprehensive Plan Ever 

Proposed to Reverse Global Warmingæ  

Childrenès Faith Formation/ 

Sunday School (åCFFæ) provides faith-based 

classroom education opportunities for children of the 
parish. Classes are offered from preschool to 6th grade. 

School Year 2019-2020 registration is already open 
online. For more information contact Sr. Stella at 
srstella@holyrosaryseattle.org or call 206-937-1488 ext. 
252 

 
Childrenè Liturgy of the Word (CLOW) 
During 10:30am Sunday Mass, Elementary school age 
children are dismissed after the opening prayer to 
celebrate the Liturgy of the Word (CLOW) appropriate 
for their age level and return to Mass following the 

homily. Children are divided into three groups according 
to their school grade. Free and no need to register.  

 Group 1 ã Preschool & Kindergarten 
 Group 2 ã 1st & 2nd Grade 

 Group 3 ã 3rd, 4th & 5th Grade  

 
Youth Confirmation 
Confirmation strengthens you with the Holy Spirit so 
that you can bear witness to Jesus' love and continue his 
works of mercy in the world. If you are a Baptized 

Catholic in grades 7 through 12, and have not yet been 
Confirmed, our Youth Confirmation Program will 
prepare you to receive the grace of the Sacrament. (If 
you are an unconfirmed Catholic older than 18, you can 

join our Confirmation Preparation for Adults!) And mark 
your calendars for our Information Session on Sunday, 
September 8, 2019 at Noon! To pre-register, please visit 
https://holyrosaryseattle.org/youth-confirmation. If you 

have any questions, contact Robert: 
evangelization@holyrosaryseattle.org.  

 

Safe Environment Course: 
åProtecting Godès Childrenæ  
(3hr Foundation Course)  
Volunteers who have contact with minors and vulnerable 
adults in their volunteer capacity are required to 

complete the Protecting God's Children course within 
90 days of beginning service . Current volunteers are 
required to take updated online training courses every 
three years. Holy Rosary will be offering this course 
twice in September: 

 Saturday, Sep 7 @ 9am in the School Hall 
 Wednesday, Sep 11 @ 6pm in the School Hall 

Class registration is required: www.virtusonline.org/
virtus/index.cfm?   or call the Parish Office. 
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The Word was made Flesh . . .   

Following Baby Jesus in the Womb 
Weeks 18 and 19  

Ever since the Annunciation in March, the baby Jesus 

has been growing in His mother Maryès womb. As 

babyès growth rate levels off, there is an increased 

development of the brain and spinal cord. Incredibly, 

baby will increase its weight (about 7 ounces) more 

than 15 times between now and delivery.   

An ultrasound done at this point in pregnancy is 

helpful for confirming the babyès due date.  Parental 

bonds are strengthened with the visual picture of their 

baby.  

Approximate due date: Dec 25  

 

Summer Concerts 

at the Mount 
Every Friday night in 

August, The Mount 

invites the Holy Rosary 

community to join 

together on our south 

patio for the lively summer concert series. The 

concerts are free and there will be a table and tent 

reserved for Holy Rosary parishioners. Food and 

beverages, including beer and wine, will be available 

for sale and popcorn and snow cones are free 

Dinner:  5:30 to 7:00 pm 

Live music: 6:00 to 7:30 pm 

 August 2: Danny Vernon, The Illusion of Elvis 

 August 9: Loose Heels - Country covers and 

originals that get you kickin' up your heels! 

 August 16: The Abbagraphs (Abba tribute band) 

 August 23: The 85th Street Big BandäSwing 

favorites from the 30s, 40s and 50s. 

 For more information call 206-938-6194.  

 

The Fellowship of Eucharistic Adorers  
is an intentionally multigenerational movement 

endeavoring to extend more opportunities for 

Eucharistic Adoration at Holy Rosary. Those 

interested are invited to come to the School Hall on 

Aug 4 after Mass during Coffee and Donuts.  There 

will be a brainstorming and strategizing session aiming 

to foster greater parishioner devotion by increasing 

hours available for Adoration. Questions: 

gabriellukecrawford@gmail.com. 

Annual Seattle Menès Retreat 
The 63rd Annual Seattle Menès Retreat Monastic 

Weekend with the Benedictines of Westminster 

Abbey, Mission, B.C. is scheduled for August 16-

18th.  Hundreds of men from many of parishes from 

the Diocese of Seattle have been revitalized in their 

faith throughout the year by participating.  Participate 

in Benedictine chant of the daily office in the 

Cathedral and talks by the retreat master.  Our 

weekend will commence with dinner at 6:00 pm, 

Friday, August 16th , and will conclude at the Sunday 

noon meal with the Community. Cost: $145. Your 

reservation must be received by no later than August 

1st. For further information please call Dr. 

Greg Gosch @ 425.220.3019 or email 

GJGosch@gmail.com. 
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